
Dear Families  

 

As agreed, below is this week’s update that we have received from the local authority. 

 

In summary: 

 

• Classrooms have floors laid and ceilings and fixtures all in and painted. The data cabling is all in. 

Mastic finish to joints around the rooms are awaiting final completion and final cleaning. 

• IT installation ongoing.  

• Loose Furniture to be added after cleaning completed. 

• Glazing, doors and internal windows are all in. 

• Acoustic panels will be installed at the end of completion to ensure they are not damaged. 

• The mechanical ventilation units have been fitted in some rooms with final installation  

programmed for next 2 weeks. 

• Blinds are being installed next week. 

• The switch gear equipment for the power was installed on Tuesday; the team are still awaiting 

the final components for this to arrive next week.  Subject to this, once the power is confirmed 

to be on, the final testing and commissioning of the mechanical & electrical equipment and the 

building can be completed. 

• The corridors are still a thorough fair for contractors and so the finishing and decoration of these 

spaces will be completed at the end. 

• The outside of the building and its perimeters require cleaning up and tidying up which the 

builders will be carrying out imminently. 

• Extermal school signage will be erected shortly. 

 

The next update will be shared at the end of next week. 

 

Kind regards 

 


